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The Public Hearing on the proposed FY 2017 budget, held in the Hart Board Room, 

Room 706, 7th floor, Presidents Place, 1250 Hancock Street, Quincy, Massachusetts, 

was called to order at 6:15 PM.  The member roll was called.  The following members of 

the Board of Governors were present at the call of the member roll:  Mr. Paul 

Barbadoro; Mr. Christopher Bell., Second Vice Chair of the Board of Governors; Ms. 

Eileen Bevivino-Lawton; Mr. William Boozang; Ms. Barbara Clarke; Mr. Thomas 

Feenan, Chairman of the Board of Governors; Dr. Thomas Fitzgerald; Ms. Maureen 

Glynn, First Vice Chair of the Board of Governors; Mr. Gregory Hanley; Reverend 

James Hawker; Ms. Carolyn O’Toole; and Mr. Joseph Shea.  A quorum was present. 

 

Mr. Feenan invited anyone who wished to address the Board of Governors on the 

proposed FY 2017 budget to come forward and do so.  There was no response to Mr. 

Feenan’s invitation.  Mr. Feenan repeated his invitation on two additional occasions, 

again with no response. 

 

At 6:17 PM, motion by Mr. Barbadoro that the Public Hearing on the proposed FY 2017 

budget be adjourned.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Hanley.  There was no 

discussion on the motion.  The following members of the Board of Governors voted in 

favor of the motion:  Mr. Barbadoro; Mr. Bell; Ms. Bevivino-Lawton; Mr. Boozang; Ms. 

Clarke; Mr. Feenan; Dr. Fitzgerald; Ms. Glynn; Mr. Hanley; Reverend Hawker; Ms. 

O’Toole; and Mr. Shea.    There were no votes in opposition to the motion, and no 

abstentions.  The motion was adopted and the Public Hearing was adjourned. 

 
 


